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To the people of God at Our Redeemer, 

It is amazing how it seems all of life’s schedule of activities revolves around the school 
year.  I prefer to place a positive spin on this phenomenon and attribute it to our devotion to 
our children and grandchildren, and to the importance of education in their lives and in ours. 

Even our secular culture understands the importance of education.  If a person has 
never been taught to use words or numbers, they will not get very far in life.  Our society 
demands that children remain in school at least through age 16.  Our society demands that 
children not be allowed to enter into the workforce without certain skills.  Parents and teachers 
place requirements on children (even if the children do not like the requirements) because it is 
ultimately in the child’s best interest for them to learn and study and grow. 

When we look at the educational function of the church, the importance and relevance 
of religious education is often less appreciated than reading, writing, and arithmetic.  Yet, 
functioning in the Kingdom of God without knowledge of God and His Word is like functioning 
in society without knowledge of words or numbers.   

Failing to instruct and expose our youth concerning God will have eternal 
consequences.  We need to place requirements on our children (and on ourselves) to learn 
and study and grow in regard to the things of God.  Scripture commands us to be ever 
prepared to meet our Lord – which is the ultimate final exam. 

Beyond our support for St. James School, at Our Redeemer, there are numerous 
educational opportunities for all ages.  The primary place of learning of the mercy, grace, and 
love of God is participation in the worship of our Lord in the Divine Service.  All are encouraged 
to also participate in Christian education in Sunday School and Adult Bible Class.  Please 
make the effort to bring yourselves and your children.  Just like with secular education, parents 
and teachers need to place requirements on children (even if the children do not like the 
requirements) because it is ultimately in the child’s best interest. 

I am very excited about this upcoming academic year.  Our Redeemer has 25 students 
at St. James School K-8 and eight Preschool students.  We had 30 participants at our first 
PLuS group activity.  Confirmation begins Wednesday, September 7, as will our 1:00 Bible 
Study.  Our Thursday noon study of the biblical sites in Israel has heightened the anticipation 
of our journey there this Fall.   

Please join in the many opportunities to learn more about God and what He has done 
for you.  Education is a lifelong endeavor.  Gaining knowledge of God goes on for eternity. 
         In Christ, 

          Pastor Eden 



Who’s Who at Our Redeemer-  
 
President 

 
Larry Ehmen 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2011 

 
Vice-President 

 
Bill Dicks 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2011 

 
Secretary 

 
Wanda Spohr 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2011 

 
Treasurer 

 
Hanna Ott 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2011 

 
Financial Secretary 

 
Janett Mueller 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2011 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Education Board 

 
Becky Lunt 

 
Oct. 2009 – Sep. 2011 

 
 

 
Lisa Howerton 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
Hannah Ott, S. S. Supt., ex officio 

 
appointed 

 
 

 
Melissa Knapp, S.S. Supt., ex officio 

 
appointed 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Board of Elders 

 
Terry Morse 

 
Oct. 2009 – Sept. 2011 

 
 

 
Jerry Lunt 

 
Oct. 2009 – Sept. 2011 

 
 

 
Steve Schoch 

 
Oct. 2009 – Sept. 2011 

 
 

 
Chris Knapp 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012 

 
 

 
Ryan Vaughn 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012 

 
 

 
Ray Miklius 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Evangelism Board 

 
Rosie Meyer 

 
Nov. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
Michelle Urbon 

 
Oct. 2009 – Sep. 2011 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Property Board 

 
Steve Kaiser  

 
Oct. 2009 – Sep. 2011 

 
 

 
Bill Humphrey 

 
Oct. 2010 –  Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Stewardship Board 

 
Eldon Schoch 

 
Oct. 2010 - Sep. 2011 

 
 

 
Jim Howerton 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Youth Ministry Board 

 
Jenna & Josh Crabtree 

 
Oct. 2009 – Sep. 2011 

 
 

 
Heidi Schlipman 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012 
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Remembering In Our Prayers  
 

REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE IN OUR NATION’S MILITARY SERVICES: Mark and Kari Adams, 
Mark Borg, Paul Boriack, Steve Clark, Aaron DeWerff, Cindy Flesner, Rick Flesner, John 
Haines, Blake Hemmann, Zach Howerton, Ryan Keller, Jason Klauser, Jared Lunt, Dan 
Meyer, Jeremy Myers, Amanda Schwartz, Jeremy Schwartz, Aaron Schmitt, Ryan 
Thruston, Marc Troxel, Kristen Vahle, and Patrick Weppler. 
 

REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE WITH ONGOING HEALTH NEEDS: Nick Austin, Sean Burner, Chris 
Clevenger, Joann Durbin, Max Ellerbrock, Scott Garner, Joseph Hoebing, Michael Morgan, Nancy 
O’Neal, Nancy Ott, Cole Schullian, Kory Tournear, Jacob Weimer, and Vicki Wemhoener 
 
REMEMBER OUR SHUT-IN MEMBERS AND FRIENDS : Norma Baird, Dolores Bruenger, Maxine Delven, 
Gloria Douglas, Barbara Ebel, Doreetha Elliott, Ralph Genenbacher, Paul Hagemann, Ruth Holt, Merle 
Kuntemeier, Jesse Leenerts, Bob McGartland, Jacqueline Mickens, Marilyn Newman, Sue Patton, 
Patricia Powers, Dora Rodefeld, LaVora Scoggan, Ike Shaffer, Lucille Stuffing, Thea Sueltman, Ida 
Utterback, Ann Viar, Robert Wemhoener, Lucille Wiskirchen 
 
 

 Keep Our Missionaries in Your Prayers 
Our Family in Turkey, 
Apple of His Eye Mission Society,  
The Evangelical Lutheran Church in Latvia,  
The Lutheran Church of the Redeemer, Harlow, Essex, U.K.,  
The Independent Evangelical Lutheran Church in Germany,  
Mrs. Alvina Federwitz in Liberia, West Africa,  
Jonathan and Carrie Federwitz and their children in Papua New Guinea,  
Danny and Becca DeLoach and their children in Papua New Guinea,  
Mrs. Julie Lutz in Papua New Guinea. 
 
 

                  

Our Seminary Students               
Concordia Seminary, Saint Louis, MO: 

 
Concordia Theological Seminary, Fort Wayne, IN: 

Andrew Dierks, 6600 N. Clinton St. 189, 
Fort Wayne, IN 46825 

 
 

                            Our Mission 
To the glory of God we are SHARING Our Redeemer by … 

CARING for one another in Christian love and compassion 
ENCOURAGING growth and outreach through worship and Bible study 
BEARING one another’s burden’s as family 
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   News & Notes  

 
Drawer Cart by the Office Steps  
    Top Drawer: For Campbell's labels & General 
Mills box tops for education, HyVee UPCs, 
County Market brand UPCs, & Tyson A+ lablels. 
They benefit the St. James school library. They 
can’t use the Betty Crocker or the Kool-Aid points 
though. Thanks!    
     2nd Drawer: For any type used greeting card 
fronts. Good Samaritan home uses them to make 
things.  

3rd Drawer: For cancelled stamps for mis-
sions. They must be complete stamps.  
 
GREETING CARDS (sponsored by the PLuS 
group) Be sure to check out the wide variety of 
assorted greeting cards. Each card is only 50 
cents. 
 
Scrip Volunteers needed!  We would like to 
have two volunteers per time slot. Don’t worry – if 
you are a “new” scrip volunteer, then we would 
have a “veteran” volunteer working with you. If 
you are interested in helping with our scrip 
program, please contact Melissa Knapp, who 
schedules the workers, on facebook or at 228-
9736.   
 

St. James School Cookbooks  are still being 
sold in the Secretary’s office. They are really nice, 
have lots of good recipes in them and are $20.00 
each.  Checks should be made out to St. James 
Lutheran School PTL.  
 
Family Life Convocation, Oct. 8, 2011  
Redeemer Peoria, IL   Empowers, informs and 
equips to strengthens the family in Christ, for Lay 
& Church Workers.  For schedule and registration 
forms, come to the Secretary’s Office.                                                                       
 
 Walmart's Great Gas Rollback at 
Participating Stations- Great news! Walmart 
is offering a savings of 10 cents a gallon  on gas 
purchases made when using a Walmart Gift 
Card, through September 30, 2011. The discount 
is available on all fuel, gas and diesel, at over 
1,000 participating Murphy USA and Walmart gas 
stations in 18 states. That's 7 cents more than 
their usual discount for gas purchases made with 
a gift card. 
 

 The Rada Cutlery is an 
ongoing fundraiser. 
Once we have enough 
orders that total around 
$60 to $70, we will 
place an order.  

Please see the display in the lounge.  
(If you would like to view some of the knives, see 

Melissa in the Sunday School office.)  
Rada has a variety of products: cutlery, 

stoneware, soy wax candles, and quick mixes.  
Catalogs are also available. Take one.    

Sales to benefit Lutheran education! 
Need an item right away?  We have a limited 
amount of stock on hand. Quantity ranges from 1 
to 6 for some items. Please see Melissa in the 
Sunday School office if you are interested in any 
of these items. 
Heavy Duty Paring     Vegetable Peeler 
Serrated Steak  Party Spreader 
Serrated Pie Server  Spatula 
10" Bread Slicer  Regular Paring 
                            
September offerings  from Sunday School are 
going to St. Louis Seminary. 
                                                          
ORLC Scrip Fund – July Report 
Ending Balance Cash $3,668.95 

  Ending Balance Cards   3,880.00 

  Total Assets  $7,548.95 

  Less: Liabilities  - 3,600.00  (loan from the Church) 

Total Equity $3,948.95 (net profit from start) 

 
ROC Lutheran Hour Ministries Outreach 
Conference, featuring Rev. Greg Seltz, Sept. 9-
10 @ Pheasant Run Resort in Chicago, IL. Share 
God’s Love, Nurture your family.  Meals                                                                                      
provided - registration forms in the office or at 
www.lhm.org/roc  Adults $69, Teens $49, infants 
& toddlers Free.     
 
KID’S CONNECTION , the Wednesday afternoon 
after school program at St. James, is making 
preparations for the 2011-2012 program.  If you 
are able to volunteer some of your time on 
Wednesday afternoons during the School year 
from 4:30-5:15pm, please contact the 
coordinator, Sharon Reinberg at 430-6929. 
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Labor Day Weekend – Camp CILCA’s                                                                                                                              
biggest fund raiser of the year 

• 10:30 a.m. Worship @ the indoor chapel 
• 11:30 a.m. – 2 p.m. Camp CILCA’s famous 

fried chicken with delicious desserts served 
at the Dining Hall $7 per adult and $4 for 
children under 12. 

• 11:30 -1:30 p.m. New Heir Bluegrass Band 
will be playing 

• 1:30-p.m. Bring generous wallets to bid at 
our annual auction. All proceeds go to 
maintain the annual budget. 

 
Careers for Christ Weekend Nov. 4-6 @ 
Concordia University in Chicago is for 
Sophomores, Juniors & Seniors interested in  
becoming church professionals.  Visit 
CUChicago.edu/C4C or call 708-209-3100 for 
more information. 
 
FREE EDUCATIONAL WORKSHOP  sponsored 
by Thrivent – ”Heart to Heart” Friday, Sept. 16, 
2011 @ ORLC, 6:00 p.m.- meal provided; 6:30 
p.m. - program begins. This workshop is 
designed to educate adult children of aging 
parents on how to discuss their parent’s visions, 
plans and decisions about their future. Everyone 
is encouraged to attend to find out what plans & 
decisions they should have in place for 
themselves. To register for the workshop call 
217-223-2570 or e-mail janet.fritz@thrivent.com.  
For more information see the flyer posted in the 
Secretary’s office window. 
                                                                                                                  
OAFC Events:  It is time to register for the 
upcoming weekend.  The weekend will be held 
September 9-11, 2011, Kewanee, IL .  We would 
like to know by September 4 if you can attend so 
we can start lining up the transportation and 
planning things for the weekend. We need help to 
spread the Good News of Jesus and to help us 
make the Central Illinois Area grow.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Jamie Louderback 
at jamieoafc@live.com or cell 1-217-430-4760.  
Here is an updated list of the weekends, so that 
you can make plans to attend 
September 23-25, 2011 , Concordia, Decatur, IL 
(NOTE: This weekend is an optional weekend.  
This will be a SEIL weekend.  If you are 
interested in attending the weekend and helping 
out talk to Jamie.)  
October 21-23, 2011 , St. Johns, Quincy, IL 
 

Lutheran Hostel:  October 1-4, 2011 @ 
Concordia Seminary in St. Louis for adults 55 & 
older.  The main speaker is Congressman John 
Shimkus on “Public Service and My Lutheran 
Faith”, but there is much more.  For schedule, 
details and costs see the flyer in the secretary’s 
office window. 
 
Free Women’s Retreat - Saturday, September 
10, 2011 is the day of the LWML free women's 
retreat, "Beautiful Feet" at Camp Sacajawea 
which is only one mile south of Melrose Church 
on south 36th street (Quincy).  It will be a morning 
of Bible study, crafts, exercise, hiking and 
fellowship from 9:00 A.M. to 11:30 A.M. This 
event is sponsored by Our Redeemer 
LWML.  More information will come later. 
                                                                                                                             
Lutheran Marriage Encounter Weekend:  
God gave you each other…What have you done 
with His gift?  Make it special.  Build a better, 
stronger relationship with your spouse.  The next 
date is Sept. 30- Oct. 2, 2011 in Peoria, IL. 
Registration deadline is August 30. After that it 
will be on a space available basis.  For 
information call Don or Charlotte Ricks  @ 309-
682-7273 or go to www.godlovesmarriage.org  
 
Would you like to be a Thrivent Advocate?   
Our church is allowed 8.  We only have 4. If you 
would like to help with the charitable work of this 
organization, please contact Sandy Callahan, 
Bernice Jording, Marilyn Lehenbauer or Evelyn 
McDowell. 

LWML Quincy Zone Fall Rally – The zone 
rally will be held this year at the Lutheran Church 
of St. John on Tues. Sept. 13th.  A luncheon will 
be served at 11:45 a.m. with a $5 reservation.  
The ingath-ering will disposable diapers and 
wipes for Care Net & Madonna House. Speaker 
Rev. Sam Janssen. 
 
The Family Jam Variety Show  is sponsored 
by the Adams County Council for Sr. Citizens.  It 
is their 2011 Fundraiser.  It is Sept. 25th @ 2:00 
p.m.  in the Morrison Theater. From Branson the 
Rolf & Walker Families will be performing.  For 
tickets and information call 1-800-280-9757. 

            
Senior Choir rehearsals  
will begin Tues., Sept.6, at 
7:00 p.m.  All voices are 
needed.                             Page 5 



The First Seven Days in Genesis 1 & 2, 
represented in seven paintings by ORLC 
member, Ruth Ann Snowden, are on exhibit at 
Quincy University Brenner Library from August  
22 – September 9th.  All are welcome to view the 
Faculty Exhibit any time during library hours! 
 
Thanks to Mary Morse for volunteering to be a 
Thrivent Advocate for ORLC. Our church has 5 
advocates now, but we can have 8.  If you would 
like to help with the charitable work of this 
organization, please contact Sandy Callahan, 
Bernice Jording, Marilyn Lehenbauer or Evelyn.  
 

Youth Choir rehearsals  will resume 
on We d., Sept. 7, at 4:00 p.m.  Youth 
Choir is open to all youth grades 1-12, 
who can read. 

 
BOOK FAIR NEWS:  Scholastic Book Fair is 
coming in September to St. James Lutheran 
School.  The fair is in the cafeteria on Friday, 
September 9th from 2:00- 7:00 p.m. and Monday, 
September 12th from 7:30 -9:00 a.m. A new 
feature this year is shopping online; this is 
available for 21days during & after the fair.  At 
scholastic.com/schoolbookfairs you can shop an  
expanded selection of books.  Grandparents, 
friends and neighbors can shop.  Enter our state 
(IL), city (Quincy) and school (St. James 
Lutheran) and your purchases will be credited to 
the school’s book fair totals.  All profit will benefit 
the school library.  Questions? – Contact 
Madeline Hagemann, 224-4186. 
 

Church Picnic:  
Come join us for fun, 
delicious food and 
great fellowship! 
Upper Moorman 

Park -Large Shelter House, Sunday, Sept. 18th @ 
4:00 p.m.  Bring your own drinks, table service 
and a dish to share! Sign Up Sheet is on the table 
in the Narthex. 
 
Thrivent Associate Membership:   
Information on how to become a member, so you 
can volunteer to help the community by being a 
part of this fraternal benefit society without 
owning a Thrivent Product, is on the east 
Vestibule table. The information folder also 
includes an application if you are interested. 
 

THRIVENT MEMBERS, ORDER YOUR FREE 
CALENDAR BY 10/15 .  To get your 
complimentary 9½x12¼ inch 2012 calendar, go 
to www.thrivent.com/magazine/calendar or mail 
the business reply card found in your August 
issue of Thrivent magazine by October 15. 
Orders will be mailed by the end of December.  
The 2012 Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 
calendar features unique photos taken by 
Thrivent members illustrating their favorite Bible 
verses, similar to the "Words You Live By" 
section in the magazine.  If you can’t find your 
card call 1-800-847-4836 and say “Fraternal” 
when asked how you can helped. 
 
You’re Invited  to Out of the Darkness Quincy 
Community Walk! Sunday, October 16th, South 
Park, Large Shelter, Quincy, Illinois, Check-in @ 
1 p.m. | Walk @ 2 p.m.  Please Register Online 
Now at http://afsp.donordrive.com/event/Quincy/!                                                                                                              
Suicide is the 11th Leading Cause of Death in the 
US! Walk To Save Lives! 
+ Walk to Raise Awareness! Help reduce the 
stigma of depression, bipolar disorder, other 
mood disorders, and suicide. 
+ Walk to Honor a Loved One! 
+ Walk to Support the American Foundation for 
Suicide Prevention! 
 
Concordia Food Bank explains there is an 
increase in demand for the food bank food & 
merchant-dise coupons, because dorm students 
now have a kitchen area where they can cook 
their own meals.  If anyone is interested in 
mailing coupons to the food Bank, the address is: 
Concordia Food Bank, 801 Seminary Place, St. 
Louis, MO 63105.  (Quincy’s Sunday Newspaper 
usually has many coupons.) 
 
Want to come see Turkey?   There is a group 
of people going there in late September and they 
are looking for people to join.  You will spend 2.5 
days with our team in Ankara, then visit the 
Seven Churches of Revelation, and then spend 
some time in Istanbul before heading home.  It 
will be a great chance for you to see the country, 
meet the team, pray for the country, and learn 
about Turkey.  This is NOT a working trip.  It is 
solely for getting to know the person we support 
and the area and praying.  See flyer on table in 
the Narthex. 
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Evening Ladies Aid 
 
It was nice to have our fun in July and take a little break from our 
regular routine, but just like the kids, we were back in session for 
August with our meeting on Aug. 4th. Linda Go was our hostess for 
the meeting…thank you to Linda for a job well done! 
 
It was the first time since national convention that we had been in a 
more formal setting so we all had much to share about our thoughts 
on the convention and what were our most favorite parts! Too many 
to mention…we’ll be sharing a DVD, if it arrives in time, with all of you 
on      LWML Sunday coming up the first Sunday in October. 

 
Our unfinished business …covered the final details of our Bible Study, which was led by Pastor 
Bender. He pulled the study out of the Lutheran Woman’s Quarterly, so it was very appropriate! It 
was also attended by ladies of St. John’s and St. James.  
 
New business discussed …was tabling our vote for 4th quarter mission projects to the Sept. 
meeting and speaking of missions, we have added a new acrylic “Mission” mite box on the table 
in the narthex (maybe you’ve seen it already). It includes a flyer letting you know what mission 
projects we are working on currently through our society. If you feel so moved to empty your 
change on the way into church every Sat. or Sunday, we would love the help to bless Camp 
Callahan and Wittenberg Campus Ministries! 
 
An update was given on the Central Illinois District missions, Quincy Zone Fall Rally was 
discussed and we heard from Colleen and Kathy about our Sacajawea Retreat coming up on 
Sept. 10th! Can’t wait for that! 
 
Our next meeting is a carry-in at Reva’s on Thursday, Sept. 1st at 6pm. Sandy Callahan is co-
hostess. The Sacajawea retreat follows on Sept. 10th with the Fall Rally on Sept. 13th. Many 
opportunities to fellowship and learn more about the Evening Ladies Aid society! 
 
Hope to see you at a meeting soon to check us out! Our 
group is so blessed with the many gifts, talents and 
resources of all the ladies and we welcome you to join 
us in “serving the Lord with gladness”! 
 
If you would like more information about our Evening 
Ladies Aid Society, please contact any LWML member, 
Michele Clevenger at 217-224-7881 or 
m.l.clevenger@comcast.net  or check out the LWML on the World Wide Web at www.lwmlcid.org 
or www.lwml.org.         
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September Puzzle Page Answer:  page 12 
 
Answer to Puzzle Page:  “The Only Way” Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own 
understanding:  in all your ways acknowledge Him, and He will make your paths straight.      Proverbs 3:5 



September Birthdays 
 

  3   Amanda Schweitzer 
  4   Piper Clevenger 
  4   Sharon Vaughn 
  5   Debbie Baird 
  7   Joseph Cleaves 
  7   Kent Knoernschild 
  8   Debra Dillinger 
  8   Olivia Hoebing 
  8   Roger McGartland 
  9   Bradley Ehmen 
10   Harry Hall Jr. 
10   Howard Snowden 
10   Janice Voepel 
10   Susan Weiss 
11   Matthew Dyer 
11   Malinda Eden 
11   Lynda Hinkamper 
12   Robert Jording 
12   Kyle Stegeman 
 
 

13   Chance Clevenger 
15   Milton Bruemmer 
15   Donald Green 
15   Amelia Knapp 
15   Jamison Knapp 
15   Brandon Voepel 
16   David Pellman 
16   Kathleen Schoch 
16   Brandon Smith 
17   William Schlegl 
17   Curtis Spohr 
18   Stanley Yelton 
19   Alexander Fitch 
19   Vicki Wemhoener 
20   Elizabeth Bowles 
21   Heath Heitman 
21   Rhonda Hummel 
21   Mary Meyer 
22   Ralph Genenbacher 
22   Gretchen Kemp 
 

22   Jerry Lunt 
22   Alexander Miklius 
22   Travis Weiss 
23   Kevin Glasscock 
23   Anna Parsons 
23   Bernard Weisenburger III 
23   Landon Weppler 
24   Guye Dedert 
25   Katherine Thomure 
25   Ted Yelton 
28   Ethan Clevenger 
28   Selma Fink 
29   Denys Fleming 
29   Virginia Heitman 
29   Jessica Hibbert 
29   Emily Weppler 
29   Brent Wingerter 
30   Karla Jefferson 
30   Carl Muehring 
 
 

September Anniversaries  
 

  1   Steven & Carolyn Kaiser 
  1   Terry & Mary Morse 
  1   Jeremy & Mary Myers 
  1   Terry & Sharon Vaughn 
  2   Jerry & Colleen Westberg 
  4   John Moffit & Tara Walker-Moffit 
  5   Lavern & Bernice Wagner 
  7   David & Carol Pellman 
  7   Gregory & Melanie Zehnle 
 11   Richard & Christine Schwartz 
 

13   Donald & Cynthia Stegeman 
14   Emmanuel & Mary Voepel 
17   William & Kristin Humphrey 
18   Patrick & Leila Weppler 
19   Jerry & Rebecca Lunt 
23   Larry & Beverly Post 
24   Matthew & Teresa Kemp 
26   Michael & Kristen Myers 
27   Roger & Doreen McGartland 
28   John & Bonnie Hallerberg 

September Baptisms  
 
  1   Marion Allen 
  1   John Fodor 
  1   Jennifer McConnell 
  2   Hugh Sharrow 
  3   Evan Wolfmeyer 
  4   Rachel Foster 
  4   Kenneth Knoernschild 
  4   Jessica Showman 
  5   Susannah Go 
  6   Nancy Ott 
  6   Alex Schlipman 
  9   Lauren Mueller 
  9   Ava Nickelson 
 10  Shelly Holtman 
 

 
10   Audrey Howell 
14   Matthew McDowell 
14   Elizabeth Mix 
15   Cynthia Spohr 
15   Marc Troxel 
18   Melanie Drescher 
18   Samuel Killday 
19   Nathan Hoebing 
20   Gabriel Vaughn 
21   Donna Troxel 
22   Janice Voepel 
22   Patrick Weppler 
23   Frank Baird 
23   Roger McGartland 
 

 
24   Bruce Burner 
24   Jayme Jefferson 
24   Melissa Smith 
25   Phyllis Ashby 
25   Ryan Vaughn 
26   Larry Bugh 
26   Cameron Casanova 
26   Bradley Ehmen 
26   Steven Hyer 
27   Renee Benedetto 
30   Debra Dillinger 
30   Karla Jefferson 
30   Caroline Weisenburger 
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                                               Assignments for September 2011 
Communion Assistants: 
 
Sat., September 3 at 5:00 p.m. 

 
Ryan Vaughn 

 
 

Sun September 4 at 8:00 a.m. 
 

Chris Knapp 
 

Bob Frink  
 
Sun., September 4 at 10:15 a.m. Ryan Vaughn 

 
Joe Cleaves 

 
Sat., September 10 at 5:00 p.m. 

 
Ryan Vaughn 

 
 

 
Sun., September 11 at 8:00 a.m. 

 
Clint Gooding  

 
Larry Foster  

 
Sun., September 11 at 10:15 a.m. 

 
Chet Vahle  

 
Jeff Wolfmeyer 

 
Sat., September 17 at 5:00 p.m. 

 
Ryan Vaughn 

 
 

 
Sun. September 18 at 8:00 a.m. 

 
Roger Hyer  

 
Bob Jording  

 
Sun., September 18 at 10:15 a.m. 

 
Stan Yelton 

 
Joe Cleaves  

 
Sat., September 24 at 5:00 p.m. 

 
Ryan Vaughn 

 
 

 
Sun., September 25 at 8:00 a.m. 

 
Jerry Lunt 

 
Larry Ehmen 

Sun., September 25 at 10:15 a.m. Terry Vaughn Bruce Burner 

 
 
 Ushers:                       

 
  Saturday at 5:00 p.m. Jim & Sandy Callahan 
 
Sunday at 8:00 a.m. Gary Cramlett, Bob Jording, Terry Lannerd, Larry Post 

Sunday at 10:15 a.m. Bill Humphrey, Bill Schlegl, Bill Haire & Gary McElfresh 
 
 Parish Nurse: Donna Troxel   
        
 Registration Slips: Rosie Myer 
  
 Altar Care: Becky Lunt, Carol Muehring, Ellie Bowles, Carole Lannerd 
 
 Counters: Rosie Meyer & Shirley Dieringer 
   
 Driver: Bill Haire      
  
If you wish to help in one of these areas, please contact the church office at 223-1769 or by email:              
Secretary@OurRedeemerQuincy.org or one of the following people:           
Greeters: Early Service – Sandy Callahan   Ushers: Early - Jerry Lunt 
      Late Service -- Ruth Hall         Late – Terry Morse 
Communion Assistants -- Ryan Vaughn          Saturdays – Chris Knapp 
Altar Care – Steve Schoch           Special Services – Ray Miklius 
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Pastoral Report  
(July 1- July 31, 2011) 

 
Official Acts                                      

Baptisms:  
 

      Funerals:  
  Louise Gibson                                                                                                    July 2, 2011 
  Mary Morgan                                                                                                      July 6, 2011 
 Ruth Sprenger                                                                                                 July 23, 2011 
 
      Adult Confirmations 

Becky Murphy                         July 10, 2011 
 Erica Gallaher                    July 10, 2011 
 
 Weddings: 
  Wingerter - Harvey Wedding                    July 16, 2011 
 
Membership Changes   
 Gains [+4B, +3C] 

 Baptisms [+0B + 0C]  
    

  Adult Confirmations [+2B, +2C] 
       Becky Murphy                         July 10, 2011 
       Erica Gallaher                        July 10, 2011 
 
  Transfers In [+2B, +1C] 
   Allan Murphy                                                                                                        July 10, 2011 
   Mike Murphy                                   July 10, 2011 
 
 Losses [-2B, -2C] 
  Deaths [-2B, -2C]            
  Mary Morgan                                                                                                   July 1, 2011 
  Ruth Sprenger                                                                                                July 20, 2011 
 
  Transfers Out [+0B, +0C] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
Statistical Adjustment [+/-0B, +/-0C ] 
 
Membership 

 
Jan. 1, 2011 

 
Gains 

 
Losses 

 
July 31, 2011 

 
   Baptized 

 
595 

 
+8 

 
-15 

 
588 

 
   Confirmed 

 
460 

 
+3 

 
-13 

 
456 
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July Treasurer’s Report 
PROFIT & LOSS 

    

 Jul 11  

 

 Budget  

 

 Jan - Jul 11  

 

 YTD Budget  

 

Total Income 

 

 $   27,276.19  

 

 $    23,683.52  

 

 $   187,063.92  

 

 $    165,784.64  

 

 Total Expense        22,937.57  

 

       27,575.72  

 

      193,079.30  

 

        193,030.16  

Net 

Income 

  

 $     4,338.62  

 

 $    (3,892.20) 

 

 $     (6,015.38) 

 

 $    (27,245.52) 

           PROFIT & LOSS FROM OPERATIONS ONLY 

    

 Jul 11  

 

 Budget  

 

 Jan - Jul 11  

 

 YTD Budget  

 

Total Income 

 

 $   22,358.87  

 

 $    23,683.52  

 

 $   172,791.51  

 

 $    165,784.64  

 

 Total Expense        19,608.02  

 

       27,575.72  

 

      182,638.16  

 

        193,030.16  

Net 

Income 

  

 $     2,750.85  

 

 $    (3,892.20) 

 

 $     (9,846.65) 

 

 $    (27,245.52) 

(operations only P&L includes only income and expenses that were budgeted for) 

 
 

More News & Notes  
Website News: We have a new feature on the website to help ensure we stay current.  At the bottom 
of every website page is the "Website Submissions" link.  Just a click on the words and you'll be at a 
new page with the easy to fill in boxes to submit any updates, corrections, or new items for the 
website.  There's also a way to submit photos.  The first time, you'll need to submit a request for a login, 
and we'll send the login information within a few days or less. We need to use the login to prevent 
unknown postings.  It may take a few days for changes to appear since our website is being maintained 
by volunteers.  
      
Quilters, Banner Committee, Confirmation and Wed. B ible  Studies  all resume this month.  
Check your calendar for times and days! 
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PUZZLE PAGE 
 

THE ONLY WAY 
by 

Bill Schlegl 
 

 What is the only way for you to get spiritual guidance in your daily lives? 
 
Add 9 to each number: 
A B C D E F G H I J K L M 
18 54 77 88 90 41 13 73 58 36 82 46 23 

             
 

Subtract 9 from each number: 
N O P Q R S T U V W X Y Z 
48 34 21 88 57 46 72 99 66 84 38 93 24 

             
 

 __ __ __ __ __          __ __          __ __ __          __ __ __ __ 
 63 48 90 37 63          67 39          63 82 99          55 25 48 97 
 
__ __ __ __          __ __ __          __ __ __ __          __ __ __ __ __ 
75 67 63 82          27 55 55          84 25 90 48          82 99 27 48 63 
 
__ __ __          __ __ __ __          __ __ __          __ __          __ __ __ __ 
27 39 97          55 99 27 39          39 25 63          25 39          84 25 90 48 
 
__ __ __           __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __,              __ __ 
25 75 39           90 39 97 99 48 37 63 27 39 97 67 39 22               67 39 
 
__ __ __         __ __ __ __          __ __ __ __        
27 55 55         84 25 90 48          75 27 84 37 
 
__ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __          __ __ __,           __ __ __ 
27 86 91 39 25 75 55 99 97 22 99          82 67 32            27 39 97 
 
__ __          __ __ __ __          __ __ __ __          __ __ __ __ 
82 99          75 67 55 55          32 27 91 99          84 25 90 48 
 
__ __ __ __ __          __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __. 
12 27 63 82 37          37 63 48 27 67 22 82 63 
Answers on page 7                                                                                                                          Page 12                                                      


